
ADDENDUM TO THE COMMITTEE REPORTS 
FOR THE MARCH 7, 2017 STATED MEETING OF PRESBYTERY 

 
Commission on Ministry 
The Commission on Ministry reports that it took the following actions at its February 22, 
2017 meeting: 
 

1. Approved changing the status of the Rev. Michael Loenshal to Honorably Retired 
effective March 1, 2017. 

2. Approved changing the status of the Rev. Ken Hetzel to Honorably Retired 
effective August 31, 2017. (Last day in the pulpit will be 8/27) 

3. Appointed the Rev. Matt Schramm as the Commission on Ministry’s Board of 
Pensions Representative. 

4. Approved the CRE covenant renewals for Elders Chris Wolf and Mark 
Garavaglia. Details are as follows: 
 
Part-time CRE covenant renewal between Elder Chris Wolf and Marlette-First 
and Marlette-Second for a period of one year, effective January 1, 2017. Terms 
are as follows: 

 
Salary $900/week 
Social Security/Medicare As required 
Continuing Education $2,100/year 
Travel Reimbursement At current IRS Rate 
Vacation Allowance 4 weeks per year including 4 Sundays 
Study Leave 2 weeks per year including 2 Sundays 
  
The Rev. Dr. Rhonda Myers will serve as her mentor. 

 
Part-time Commissioned Ruling Elder covenant renewal between Elder Mark 
Garavaglia and Deckerville-First for a period of one year effective January 5, 
2017. Terms are as follows: 

 
Salary $200/week 
Housing Manse/Utilities 
Telephone Calls Reimbursable 
Continuing Education Reimbursable 
Book Allowance $400/year 
Travel 
Reimbursement 

At current IRS Rate 

Vacation Allowance 4 weeks per year including 4 Sundays 
Study Leave 2 weeks per year including 2 Sundays 
  
The Rev. Katja Gruening will be asked to serve as his mentor. 

 


